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CALIFORNIA STATE UNIVERSITY, LONG BEACH

UNIVERSITY RESOURCES COUNCIL (URC)

Meeting #10
April 3, 2012
BROTMAN HALL 302

1:00PM – 3:00PM
1.  The meeting was called to order at 1:08pm with the following persons present:   

Officers:  Praveen Soni, Chair, Sharon Guthrie, Secretary

Members:  Tina Arora, Ryan Beck,Terie Bostic, Doug Butler, Ali Chu, David Dowell, Nicki Genovese, DeeDee Green, Marianne Hata, Ann Johnson, Pat Kearney, Michael Losquadro, Jose Moreno, Rosa Moreno-Alcaraz, Kaoru Oguri, Nancy Quam-Wickham, Maria Slaughter, Jalal Torabzadeh, Henry Wu
Excused:  Paul Ratanasiripong, Yolanda Green 
2. The agenda for the meeting was approved.
3. The minutes of the March 20, 2012 were approved unanimously. 
4. Announcements
a. A CSULB student passed away over the Spring break  in a boating accident; there will be a memorial on April 9th  between 3- 4pm at the Beach Auditorium; he was an Engineering student from India.

5. Budget Update – AVP Ted Kadowaki
a. No news, however. . . 
i. A handout prepared by the Chancellor’s Office was given to URC members entitled “State Slashes Investment in Higher Education.”  It highlights and summarizes some of the state level information provided to the URC members at past meetings.
ii. The next important budget development will be the May revise, usually around the 10th of May.
6. Enrollment Update-Vice Provost David Dowell
a. Enrollment target is typically tied to the Governor’s January budget message.  This year has been slightly different due to the budget climate.
b. At that time every year, we have collected applications for the Fall semester.
c. We build on the enrollment or “tanker” model.  The largest component is continuing students, as they must receive first priority.   This model projects how many continuing students CSULB will have in each category (e.g., freshman, sophomore).  This allows us to determine how many new students we can take.
d. Of the new students, how many can be freshman and how many can be transfer is determined.  Dorm usage must be considered.
e. How large can the freshman class be is another question that has to be asked and answered at this point?  4200 students will likely be the number for Fall 2012.

f. Management of graduate enrollments is decentralized; that is, these decisions are left largely to individual departments.  In enrollment planning, these numbers are predicted prior to the new student admission decisions. 
g. In late January or early February freshman acceptance letters are sent out.  In March, , transfer acceptance letters are sent out.  

h. Then comes the May revise, which impacts the prior enrollment decision-making.
i. From the Chancellor’s Office, CSULB gets a resident target; and a non-resident advisory number (not mandatory but has financial repercussions if not met).  Non-resident enrollment brings additional money to the campus.  

j. There is relationship between curriculum, graduation and efficiency, that is class sizes and prerequisites.
7. Unfinished Business
a. Proposed Minor in Global Migration Studies – Second Reading:  CLA Associate Dean Wiley; Time Certain – 1:15 pm 
i.  The minor was approved unanimously.
b. Examine the change in MPP positions in relation to changes in faculty and staff positions in the last six years – Progress and Discussion:  Update by Pat Kearney et al.
i. The subcommittee is scheduling a meeting next week; will have a report for the URC members at the next meeting.
c. URC subcommittee on Academic Affairs budget – Progress and Discussion: Update by Kaoru Oguri.
i. The subcommittee is attempting to understand the budget and the budgeting process.  They plan to provide a report for a future URC meeting.
ii. The URC members asked some questions and suggested obtaining clarifications of the data.
d. Lottery expenditures over the last five years – Continued discussion on expenditures and the allocation process.  Postponed to next meeting.
8. New Business

a. Proposed Minor in Queer Studies – First Reading:  CLA Associate Dean Wiley; Time Certain – 1:15 pm
i. Motion and second to approve the minor in Queer Studies.

ii. A handout was provided by Dr. Wiley which was an overview of the proposal for the minor.
iii. Questions were asked and answered, e.g., what can a student do with this minor and the objectives and outcomes of the minor?

iv. No extra resources are needed for the minor.
b. Proposed Nursing Education Certificate – First Reading:  CHHS Dean Millar and Chair Huckabay, Graduate Advisor Savitri Singh Carlson; Time Certain – 1:30 pm
i. Motion and second to approve the Nursing Education Certificate.

1. Dr. Huckabay presented the rationale for the certificate program, which is to produce more nursing educators across multiple categories.  No extra resources are needed or anticipated.  The program, which will use a lifespan approach, is an 18-19 unit program addressing the tremendous shortage of nurse educators in the State of California.  According to Dr. Huckabay, the program will make CSULB more competitive in the CSU and nationally, and edify and diversify students who wish to work as nurse educators. 
2. There were questions about the size of the program and the need for new sections of courses that may result in increased costs, which the Dean and the chair suggested would not occur since the students would be filling empty slots in existing courses.

3. The URC felt that data on current and past course enrollments would be useful in making a decision regarding resources.  Praveen would follow up to obtain that data from the program. 

9. The meeting was adjourned at 2:58pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Sharon R. Guthrie
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